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ROTABLE AMIVMS&EIES. 
Sunday, July 17—Atblone besieged by 

Lieutenant-General Dorgla?, lt;00. 
Monday, July IS—Mackinaw, Mich., 

taken, 1812. 
Tuesday, .July 19—Great lire in New 

York, 1^45. 
Wednesday, July 20—Hugh O'Neill. 

Prince of Ulster, died at. Rome, 1616. 
.Thursday, July --First La!tie of bail 

Rill). Ihi'U. 
Friday, -July 22—The Six-mile-bridge 

massacre, 1352. 
Saturd.iv, July 2;$--Emmet's Inairrec-

tioii. „ 

0UE *)EW STOEY. 

In the IW-XFC issue of T.UR, IUI>K 
•''•STANDARD the Initial chapter of 
(he late Charles J. Kick ham's story. 
-Sally Cava-uagh," will appear, and wit! 
by folio wed by other chapters each suc-
CP0t}iT,.T vvce.k until i is conclusion. The 
otory is one that will interest every 
render of this paper- On our first pa.»;e 
Will be found a brief biographical 
sketch of the author, which well repay 
perusal. In referring to mis produc
tion, he wrote: 

'•As to the- story of \8aiiy Cavanaglv 
1 claim one merit, for it—she merit of 
being tvue—that is, in the sense in 
which delineations of national charac
ter and nuinners—the modes of thought 
aud speech of a people—their virtues 
and vices, joys and sorrovrs-oualit to 
be vTue. J have got none of my ma
terials at second-hand. And the scenes 
of guttering I have endeavored to de
scribe have occurred under my own 
eyes, and within a district, the name of 
which, t believe, has never been heard 
of in connection with wiua that vener
able dignitary of the Cathol ic Church has 
ca l led'the periodical sliUighler of the 
Irish people.1 The silent ;;nd almost 
unnoticed suffering has. perhaps, made 
a deeper impression upon me than eveu 
tiiose hideous pictures of 'numan agouy 
at wuieb the civilized world has so 
often stood aghast." 

This will be a good opportunity for 
those who desire to patron:ee a home 
paper conducted in the ir.tere.-its of the 
Irifh cause to subscribe. During the 
past, year the subscription list of this 
paper has tilmost trebled iwiolf, and we 
take this opportunity of thanking the 
Irbh-American people of the North
west for their generous patronage and 
frequent expressions of a congratula 
tory nature. In the future we hope to 
make THE IRISH STANDARD a still 
more acceptable weekly visitor than it 
has been in the past. 

IHE TURNING- OF THE TIDE. 

"Tho tide is turning in England, and 
the return of Gladstone to pow er at the 
next election is freely predicted.'' So 
savs a cablegram, and certainiv the 
present indications point iu that direc
tion. The English people are slow to 
arrive at the conviction that they have 
ever erred, but if we accept as evidence 
the results of the last two elections 
that have taken place in England it 
must be confessed that thev have fully 
realized the tact that coercion for ire-
land is trouble for England. The Na
tionalists may be imprisoned, which, by 
the way. seems to be the main object of 
the Tory party, but the spirit of free
dom which has characterized the Irish 
struggle will survive imprisonment 
and grow strong by persecution. Eng
lishman realize that Irish jails may be 
Ailed with patriots but the national as
pirations cannot be subdued. The en
forcement of coeicion and the incarcer
ation of the Nationalists will raise up 
enemies for England where she least 
expects it. The principle is too foreign 
to this age and will not prove efficacious 
as a means of subjecting the whole 
people. Close observance has taught 
the English voter that to deny Home 
Eule to Ireland is to place himself in a 

,,v, selfish light before the whole world. 
They see that in British colonies the 
cry for Home Bui® for Ireland is just 

• - " as loud as it is on Irish soil, for, as the 
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Pall Mall Gazette remarks, an Irishman 
in the colonies, however loyal he may 
be, never loses touch with the Irishmen 
at home. Even when the Irish settle 
in the American Republic, under a dif
ferent political system, they keep up 
far cioser relations with their mother 
isle than Englishmen or Scotchmen in 
British colonies cultivate with Great 
Britain. If, therefore, Ireland is co
erced, the resentment is felt all round 
the world, and iu proportion as the 
Nationalist sentiment is provoked, in 
Ireland exactly in that proportion does 
Britain raise up for herself bitter ene
mies in every colony she possesses. 
England cannot coerce Ireland into 
submission and brotherly kindness at 
the same- time, and as the ties which 
should unite the eajpire ;• re based upon 
sympathy and kinship the conversion 
of tlie sympathy of any eon.-iderable 
seetion of British, subjects in the colo
nies into bitter hate will, if nothing 
ehe, be a fatal blow to all hope of im
perial federation. The Gazette, which 
watches very closely the drift of cur
rent opinion, concludes its article on 
the subject thus: 

"Will the Irish of Canada or of Aus
tralia look with favor upon drawing 
closer the bonds between the colonies 
and that mother country which is so 
unnaturally a stepmother to Ireland ? 
Obviously not. And when war comes 
and it is the interest of our colonies to 
sever themselves irom the risks of the 
country, and when oniy ardent loyalty 
and a sense of kinsh;p prompt the close 
alliance between England and her 
children beyond the sea, we shall find 
in every distant center those wh) have-
been driven by oppression to hate the 
country which needs their help, and 
who vrill use all their imluenee to in
duce the colonies to declare their inde
pendence. Thus, for the >ake of in
dulging our arbitrary temper in one 
island, we are tilling the world with a 
class of coionises who will be constant 
centers of anti-English propaganda, a 
permanent source of weakness to the 
empire and an absolute bar to any real 
imperial union.'' 

This, no doubt, is the most powerful 
factor in bringing about the change 
stated in the cablegram, but it is only 
one of the many reasons. The Tory 
Government has administered the af
fairs of the country in a very weak 
manner, and as a natural consequence 
has not inspired the English people 
with any degree of confidence. Cow
ardice is not a qualification of govern
ments that commands the admiration 
of Englishmen generally, and undoubt
edly Salisbury's ministry in this re-
spect is entitled to the cor.tempt of the 
people. The adverse vote the Salisbury 
Government met with last week was a 
shack to the Tory leader, but it did not 
surprise any one who has paid close at
tention to the bungling of Henry 
Mathews and .Bioodv Balfour. Coming 
events cast their shadows before them, 
and the rebuff administered to the Tory 
Government last week only warns them 
what they may expect in the future. 
As soon as the cot -re ion bill becomes 
law, if't ever does become law. the un
holy alliance brtueeu the Liberal-
Unionists and Tories will be practically 
at an end. Hatted of Ireland and love 
of her landlord garrison is the my:-tic 
thread that binds them together, and 
that severed disintegration must ne
cessarily follow. The strain upon the 
"combination';  for the pa^t !-"ix months 
has been something terrible. With no 
principle ir, common, with uo 'ofsy na 
tional purpose in sight, tne foes of Ire
land have ploughed through the. dull 
mire of coeicioii, looking neither to the 
rin'ht nor to the left, heeding not the 
warnings of those on the banks, taking 
no note of the evident disgust of the 
country. With their teeth lirmlytset, 
their eyes closed to the plain facts 
about them, and with the desperation 
of castaways, they have pushed their 
steps to the coveted mound of coercion, 
to find it only a sand heap. It must be 
a relief to those men who were la-bed 
and goaded during the weary march to 
get a chance to vote as they believe and 
to show some spark of manliness and 
independence. 

The lack of competent leadership in 
the Toiy party has alienated thousands 
ot intelligent *upportors <»f the Govern
ment. In selecting the cabinet no at
tention whatever was paid to the quali
fications of men for the position. Bal
four was taken into the cabinet besause 
he was a nephew of the prime minister ; 
Mathews because he was what he 
should not be—a Catholic Tory. 
Neither was fit for the place assigned 
him. Balfour has failed jgnominiously, 
and his failure has been so glaringly 
palpable that an assistant was given 
him whose duty it is to answer ques
tions relative to the government, of Ire-
laud. Mathews has had nothing of im
portance to do so far as his own de
partment was concerned, and so he got 
along finely. But the moment he met 
the fire of the House he fell helplessly 
and ignominiously. 

Thus it will be observed that Salis
bury has been sailing in a rotten ship, 
but "he has nobody to blame but him
self. He built the craft and selected 
the sailors. The coercion rock has 
shivered her timbers, and she is a hope
less wreck. 

, RESISTING THE TOEIES. 
From every direction comes the ad

vice for the Irish people to resist the 
Tories in the enforcement of the Coer
cion bill. Papers that in the past have 
refrained from taking any active part 
in discussing the Irish question are 
how very outspoken in advising resist
ance. The London Methodist Times is 

''Vii- * 

one of this class. It is proposed, says 
this paper, to deprive Irishmen forever 
of those sacred birthrights which dis
tinguish human beings from the cattle 
of the field. The pretense that this last 
device of ruthless despotism is in
tended only to prevent crime cannot 
impose upon unprejudiced aud dispas
sionate minds. The Coercion bill prac
tically abolishes the freedom of speech, 
the liberty of the Press, the right of 
association for politic?.! purposes, and 
trial by jury. Worst of all, it is actually 
suggested that these enactments shall 
be in force forever ; it is proposed that 
Ireland shall be subjected forever to in
dignities so atrocious that they could 
could not be maintained in England 
for one week. Every true patriot would 
rather die as soon as he was born Hutu 
live under the stigma of unending po
litical servitude. Of course every 'pa
triotic Irishman in every land will re
sist this kind of coercion by every 
means in his power. We are sure that 
the Scotch and Webb, who breathe the 
air of freedom and have themselves sad 
memories and experiences of great 
wrongs, will support the Irish people 
with all their might. What course will 
the English take ; 

ME. GLADSTONE'S POWEE. 
At no time iu the history of England 

has the voice of one man wielded a 
greater influence than does that of Mr. 
Gladstone at the present time. Every 
word that falls from his lips is felt 
throughout the length and breadth of 
England aud the effect is something 
marvellous. It is related of Dean 
Swift that he changed the policy of a 
British political party in one night, but 
that was on a question of minor im
portance. Mr. Gladstone cannot change 
the policy of the Tory Government in 
one night, but he can expose the fallacy 
of its Irish policy in a dozen sentences. 
We compile the following from a speech 
he recently delivered at a banquet 
given in his honor. It will be se^n 
that he handled the Liberal Unionists 
w«thont gloves. Parliament, said Mr. 
Gladstone, was not allowed to deal with 
the Question of Home Kule, but was 
confined to the discussion of the 
Coercion bill; and all that Lord Hart 
ington had done—after the many flour
ishes he had made—was to propose a 
committee for the consideration of the 
Irish question, from which had been 
excluded the Irish commoners. It was 
somewhat remarkable, too, that Lord 
Hartington utters all his waruhigs 
against Home Rule outside of the 
House, because he does not want to de
lay tha progress of the Coercion bill by 
bringing up the qupsciou inside, aud 
thus provoking debate. 

Mr. Gladstone called attention to his 
prediction thai unless the Irish ques
tion was settled Parliament would find 
great difficulty in performing its duty 
towards Ehgland and Scotland. That 
prediction., lie remarked, has been more 
than verified ; for such a point has 
been reached that not only does '.re-
land monopolize the time of Parlia
ment, but Parliament is incapable of 
dealing with the whole Irish question. 
Home Rule, said Mr. Gladstone, is the 
first Irish controversy ; but no oue at
tempts to prosecute it within the 
House, and during weeks and months 
hardly a word lias been, said on this fun
damental principle. But: the Salisbury 
Government is not in the least con
cerned on the question of Home Rule. 
That principle will never be conceded 
—so say the Tories all, aud so .-ay I-Jait-
ington aud CbitfDberiain ; and tln-re is 
no remedy for the evil but patience and 
self-reliance on the part of the Liberal 
masses. They are coming round by de
grees: and when the next elections oc
cur1" the Democracy of Great Britain 
will rendei a verdict that will satisfac
torily settle the question of Home'Rule. 
The splendid victory at Spalding is a 
happy augury of future success. 

It is now very evident that the Lib
eral-Unionists fully realize that they 
committed a serious blunder by de
serting Mr. Gladstone. 

TORY HYPOCRISY. 
Where Benjamin Disraeli described 

the British Tory parry as an "or auized 
hypocrisy"' he enunciated a truth which 
has been abundantly attested by facts. 
The people of England have Ions 
ceased to be surprised at the utter lack 
of principle evinced by those who shape 
the shifting and inconsistent policies 
pursued by the party led by Lord Salis
bury to-day. The Conservatives of the 
Continent,however,whotake but a feeble 
and, so to speak, an intermittent inter
est in foreign politics, find it difficult at 
times to make out the real character of 
their British political brethren. Thus 
the Paris Univers, a respectable and 
old-established Conservative organ, is 
sorely perplexed at the reception ac
corded to the Garibaldian deputation by 
the Duke and Duchess of Sutherland, 
to whom they bad gone to present the 
first samples of a medal struck m honor 
of Garibaldi's exploits at Marsala. The 
proceedings took place at Stafford 
House, where Garibaldi was once 
treated with enthusiastic hospital
ity, and compliments were exchanged 
in profusion. The Univers is shocked 
that the conduct of the noble owners of 
Stafford House should appear '-quite 
natural" to the aristocratic upholders 
of British Conservatism, and expresses 
its inability to comprehend bow a party 
which openly sympathizes with revolu
tion on the continent should villipend 
and persecute the Irishmen who con
stitutionally demand that justice and 
freedom be granted to their country. 
The Montreal True Witness says the 
Univers evidently knoyw little about 
British Conservatism. t 

'(* - j? - - fit" 

THE EXPOSITION. 
The preparations for the opening of 

the Exposition are being pushed for
ward, and from present appearances 
it is safe to assume that it will be one 
of the finest that has ever taken place 
on this continent. General Manager 
Palmer is busily engaged in allotting 
the location and space for the exhibit
ors, and the only difficulty he expe
riences is that he has not half enough 
space at his disposal to meet the de
mand. The success of last year's expo
sition has awakened a greater interest 
in the one of this season. Tin's is just, 
as it should be. Nothing can so vveil 
advertise the resources of the North
west, and the amount expended is 
trilling in comparison with the object 
to be achieved. 

EDITORIAL BREVITIES. 

Mil. PAENELL is again enjoying good 
health. 

GOLD has been discovered near Ish-
nenir'g, Mich. 

BAI.FOUB'S speeches are considered 
weak even for such a weak-minded 
man. 

PAYMENTS from the Treasury on ac
count of pensions 'aince July 1 amount 
to nearly $12,000,000 

THE Liberal members of the House 
of Commons are arranging to give a 
banquet to Mr. Parnell. 

MK. GLADSTONE has sent to his 
agents in Glasgow a dispatch approving 
Sir G. O. Tiv veil van's candidature for 
the parliamentary seat for Bridgptou 
distiiet. 

THIS Irish peers have formed an asso
ciation for the purpose of fighting the 
plan of campaign. The amount sub
scribed for that purpose amounts to 
§250,000. 

THIC London Post says : "A year ago 
Mr. Gladstone was submerged, but he 
is now again bathing m the waves and 
raising his head." The old statesman 
appears to be getting pretty near the 
shore,too. 

EvEiiYday it is becoming more and 
more apparent that John Bright, who 
was once a true friend of the working 
man. has reached his second childhood. 
No importance is now attached to his 
utterances on any subject. 

TILE sentiments contained in the ad
dress presented bv Mr. Joseph Pullitzer 
on behalf of thousands of American 
citizens to Mr. Gladstone oniy voiced 
the feelings of this whole continent to
wards England's greatest statesman. 

THE London Daily News believes 
that the Cabinet is divided on the ques
tion of meeting the views of the Lib
eral Unionists, and that unless the dif
ference is arranged it may lead to the 
defeat of the government in committee. 

WILLIAM O'BKIEN, editor of United 
Ireland, made a defiant, speech the 
other day. He said that the Govern
ment would be required to enforce the 
coercion act in the most barbarous 
manner before it could suppress the 
liberties of the people. 

Mi;. FitANK HUGH O'DONNELL, in 
his suit against the London Times for 
libel on account of its charge against 
him and other leaders in jfc* article en
titled "Parnellism aud Grime,'1 will 
summon as witnesses Mr. Parnell, Mr. 
Dillon and Mr. Sexton. 

JOHN MOIVLEY, says a cablegram, 
heads the band of Irish Home Rulers 
and will co-operate with the Parnellites 
in opposing any interference by the 
lord-lieutenant of Ireland with the 
Land Let ague or offrer legitimate com
bination of the people of Ireland. 

BKADSTKEET'S foots up the bank 
clearings of the United States in the 
first half of 1887 at $25.760,859,123. This, 
in round numbers, is $2,300,000,000 
more than in 18S6 ; $7,700,000,000 more 
thon in 1SS5, and $1,100,000,000 more 
than in 1S7I. 

THE anniversary of the Battle of the 
Boyne was characterized by the usual 
amount of stone throwing both in Ire
land and .New York. It is about time 
that some means should be taken to 
prevent the Orangemen from parading 
their intolerance on the streets of any 
city. 

. A GREAT deal has been said about 
Elliott Park lately. Would it not be 
well for the Police Commission to visit 
there some Sunday evening ? The 
knowledge secured through such a 
course might be of inestimable value to 
the city's best interests. We are in
clined to think that a large addition to 
the Park Police in that section would 
follow such a visit. 

THE Ancient Order of Hibernians of 
Stillwater did itself proud on Sunday 
last. There were a few who did not at
tend the funeral of their deceased 
brother, James F. Hastings, but 
these were a.b3ent from the city and 
therefore no fault can be found with 
their non-attendance. Unanimity is 
the watchword in the ranks of the 
Stillwater A. O. H., a fact proven in 
the watchful care and attention shown 

to the deceased from the moments of 
his first illness to the close of his 3'oung 
life. Such gratitude and attention car
ries with it a world of good. 

THE hierarchy of Australasia have 
sanctioned a project of the Dominican 
Sisters stationed at Dsinedin, to estab
lish a foreign missionary convent at 
Beaumont, county Dublin, Ireland, for 
the purpose of preparing and disciplin
ing missionary nuns for the New Zea
land convents. The Pone has also 
given his approyal to the project. 

"WHAT the country needs," said Jay 
Gould to a newspaper reporter he other 
day. 'is to be let alone. The country is 
about to work out its own prosperity. 
The American people are a great, noble 
and brave people, and all they want is 
to be iet -alone. They don't, want inter
ference from the President or Congress, 
the State legislators or Governors." 
Very true, very true. But they also 
want to be let alone a little by Mr. 
Gould. 

was a patriot, suffering imprisonment 
for the cause that he ever aided to the 
best of his ability ; and his widow has 
been al ways foremost in seeking to ad-
vauce the principles of nationality, at 
the sacrifice of every feeling of self-
interest. As she is now homeless, it is 
earnestly to be desired that her coun
trymen will coiue to her aid. A small 
donation from each would suffice to res
cue our na; ional poetess from want." 
Subscriptions can be sent to any of the 
committee, at the office of the National 
League, Dublin. 

IN the Duluth Herald we find a com
munication which should afford Sir 
John A. Macdonald, the .Dominion 
Premier, food for reflection. J treads 
as follows : "Will the Evening Her
ald mease inform Premier Norquay. of 
Manitoba, if he wants the services of 
ten thousand men to help build a rail
road to the border despite the active op
position of the Dominion Government, 
he will find them in the Northwest. 
Many of them can bring their own am
munition E x i LE. 

CATHOLIC schools are becoming very 
numerous throughout the United 
States. It is gratifying to see that the 
eastern dioceses, where heretofore com
paratively little or nothing had been 
done, are spending millions of dollars 
for the cause of education. True, it ia 
a great burden on our shoulders to be 
doublv taxed, but under present cir
cumstances let us cheerfully carry the 
burden until a fairminded public 
rights the wrongs indicted nixm Catho
lics by the public school system. 

REVISKUING to the evei-perplexing 
Egyptian question, M. de Lesseps says: 
"If England does not clear out of 
Egypt, sooner or later she will have to 
fight Prance. I don't say that France 
will go to war at once. At present she 
may not be strong enough. But how
ever weak she may be to-day she is sure 
to rise again., and when she doe?: rise 
England will have to selt.!a accounts 
with her. It is a life or death question 
with France. She can never consent to 
England's capture of Egypt. If this 
Anglo-Turkish convention is signed, 
tbeSuiian wiil lose his throne, for I 
have letters here announcing that a re
ligious chief in Arabia is preparing a 
revolution." 

IF Elliott Park was purchased for the 
exclusive right of fcoutrhs, it should 
have been so announced. There has 
always been a sort of • lurking suspicion 
that, like other parks, it was procured 
for the good of all ii>a people. There 
should be no misunderstanding, how
ever. if the aforesaid toughs really 
own the ground, then they ought to 
have full sway, and all others can 
easily find their proper level. How
ever, if the city still retails a majority 
of the shares iu that park, as we are 
wont to believe, perhaps it would be 
well for the proper authorities to assert 
their rights. 

THE number of emigrants corning to 
our shores is seldom appreciated except 
in view of the figures. In the 30 years 
from 1873. to 1880, inclusive, there-
landed in America 2,812,191 immi
grants. This wa-- larger by 250.WO 
than over came in any previous decade. 
In the six years past, since 1881 to J887, 
the number of immigrants has been 
3,300,886, an increase of nearly 1,500,-
000 over the 10 p.evious years. If the 
inflow continues till LS90 at the present 
rate the number of immigrants arriv-

PKOM Henry Labonehere's paper, 
London Truth: At a certain debating 
society an English doctor recently ar
gued that the Irish wore naturally a de
praved and dishonest race, and iu sup
port of his position, h; adduced his own 
experience, lie n-a'aiked that he had 
at Manchester 800 Irish patients on his 
books, and out of this number only 
thirty paid him hi-, fees. An Irishman 
ro.se when the doctor sat down, and 
said: "There is never an effect with
out a cause : there ia never a pheno
menon which does not admit of au ex
planation. How. sir, can we explain 
the extraordinary phenomenon to 
which the doctor has called our atten
tion ? lie finds an explanation in the 
naturardepravit-y of the iri.sh nature. 
1, sir. have another explanation to of-
fer. and it is this : That- the thirty pa
tients ivho paid him were the on'y 
ones that recovered." 

Now thai- all the advice is over and 
the question is settled, says the Bosion 
Pilot, let it be. clearly understood that 
the question of "free speech in- Fan en ft 
Hall'' was never questioned by thos>3 
who protested against the British roy
alist banquet iu that, hall The protest 
was against using the h 11 for an u.ti-
proper purpose. If the Englishmen of 
Boston had as tied for it to pro-test 
against Home Bule for Ireland, they 
would have had a perfect right to the 
hall, and no one would have protested. 
That would have been a question of 
free speech. But to bold a bazaar or a 
dance or a banquet in Farneuil Hall is 
another matter. There was no ques
tion of free speech at a banquet. It 
was an indignity to the hall, and an 
affnr.it to Boston for the Englishmen to 
ask for it for such a purpose. No class 
of residents (they are not usually citi
zens) of Boston would have so used the 
venerable ha!!, but Englishmen. 

Ix Rome many churches are being 
pulled down to make room, for new 
street.-;, nublic offices, etc. First of all 

ing for the 10 years will^ be betweeu | tUe.ChUrcli of St. Elizabeth of the Ger 
five and a half and ?ix millions. 
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THE Earl and Countess of Aberdeen 
left Chicago Mondaynightfor NewYork, 
from which point they will saii to-day 
(Saturday) for England. During Mon
day afternoon, in Chicago, they were 
visited by delegations from the Scotch 
and Irish societies of that city. Judge 
Mo ran, of the appellate court, spoke of 
the kindly way in which Irish-Ameri
cans, who favored Home Rule, so thor
oughly honored Gladstone and himself, 
the earl. Judge Pendertrast and Presi
dent McBugh, of the Irish-American 
chib, followed in a like strain. 
The earl made a fitting reply, referring 
to the recent elections abroad as fav
orable signs for the Irish cause. 

THE Sligo Champion of a recent date 
says: "It is hard to see poor Irish girls 
bidding farewell to their nearest and 
dearest relatives. During the past 
week large numbers have taken their 
departure from the different railway 
stations between Sligo and Enniskilleu, 
via Derry, for the "Lard of the Brave 
and the Free." In fact the lamenta
tions of the deprived parents seem to be 
an echo of the moanings of the Egyp
tians, when all their first born sons 
were slain. On the other hand, it 
would make one feel proud of their 
country to see those peasants manifest 
such warmth of heart and affection, 
thereby proving to the world at large 
that in Ireland at least the domestic 
circle is dear to the people, for it is no 
secret that all great legislators have 
avowed, time after time, that that na
tion only was safe and possessed vital
ity where the charms of home life were 
preserved.'j 

MESSRS. J. G. BIGGAR, M. P.; P. 
Foley, M. P.; John Hooper, M. P.; 
John O'Connor, M. P., and Lord 
Mayor T. D. Sullivan, M. P.—as a spe
cial committee—have j ust issued an ap
peal to the sympathies of Irish Nation
alists, the world over, in behalf of Mrs. 
Ralph Varian (the gifted poetess 
"Fionola," of the old Dublin Nation.) 
The Committee state that Mrs. Varian 
"having lost all means of support, is 
now m destitution; and as she has a 
twofold claim on the Irish people, we 
confidently appeal to their generosity 
and sense of justice. Her late husband 

mans which stood near the Valle ; it 
was built in the year 14.39 and was beau
tifully restored in the seventeenth cen
tury. The marble columns are spe
cially beautiful, two of them having 
been taken by the Municipality for the 
new archaeological museum. Tho 
Iloly Father has bought the altar.;, 
which he will give the new churches 
now in course of erection. The four 
statues in marble of the Doctors of the 
Church have been acquired by one ol 
the German confraternities for their 
private oratorv. Then comes the church 
dedic ted to "Sta. Anna of tne Carpen 
tera," where was buried the body of 
the famous Victoria Colonna. The 
demolitions are taking place under thi; 
dirtct supervision of the Syndic Prince 
Torlonia and of Prince Fabuzio Col
onna. TJp to the present time, how
ever, no trace of the remains have bee'' 
recovered. The little church on the 
Via Ginla known as "Sta. Maria della 
Morte" is likewise condemned, to make 
room for the new embankment. 

BOSTON RETUHLIC : Johu Dillon is 
satisfied with the plan of campaign, 
and well he may be. It has been in 
operation about six months, and has 
been found a most effective weapon of 
defence. Dillon told his associates 
the last weeK of June that although 
there were some sincere patriots who 
objected to the plan as too moderate a 
policy, the rank and file of the National 
League believed wi th himself that the 
results of its operation were an un
answerable argument in its favor. 
Dillon holds to the maxim that good 
generalship, whether in fighting armed 
foes or equally hostile rackrenters, is to 
win the battle with as little loss of life 
as possible, and he long ago realized 
that this plan is a policy that enables 
the. Irish tenants to protect themselves 
with the least risk of danger to them
selves and their representatives. No 
one who knows the character of the in
trepid member for East Mayo need be 
told that he would be the last of the 
Parnell legion to falter if exti\ me mea
sures were the only available ones. 
Happily such has not been the case. 
Extreme movements are warranted 
only by extreme necessity, and, bad as 
the state of things is in Ireland, that 
necessity has not yefc arisen. 


